
Attention: Senate Committee on Energy and Environment 
Re: SB 543 and SB 544  

February 13, 2023 

Jeanne co-founded and I volunteer with the Eco-School Network (ESN), an organization of 
parents promoting sustainable practices and raising ecological awareness in schools in Oregon.  

One of the most common concerns we hear from folks in our network is a desire to reduce 
garbage -- especially single use items -- in school cafeterias. As you can see from the attached 
letters, elementary and middle school students care about this issue too. We collected letters and 
drawings from more than 50 Oregon students (plus a few parents) expressing their support of a 
ban on both polystyrene for food vendors and on single use plastic in food service. The children 
are from Bridger Elementary and Beverly Cleary K-8 school, both in Portland (Senate District 
23, and House Districts 45 and 46). 

We encourage you to keep in mind food service in schools when considering the bill. These are 
among the largest kitchens in the state. Portland Public Schools alone serves around 30,000 
meals to students each day. Volunteers in ESN have helped 46 schools in three districts switch to 
reusable silverware. It can be done, and it is not cost intensive. ESN’s work focuses on schools, 
but of course our concern extends beyond schools to all food service vendors.  

We appreciate your leadership on this issue and look forward to following progress on relevant 
bills.  

Sincerely, 
Jane Comeault and Jeanne Roy, on behalf of the Eco School Network














































































































































